
Deacon of the Week: Phillip Mobley ~ 770-262-9846 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL ~ 9:00 AM 
WORSHIP SERVICE ~ 10:30 AM 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT ACTIVITIES 
 

Prayer Meeting 
6:00 pm to 6:30 pm ~ Room 103 

 

Student Ministries ~ 6:00 pm 
 

Worship Choir & Orchestra Practice, 
Adult Bible Studies and TeamKID ~ 6:30 pm 

New Members Class 
This class meets quarterly on Sundays at  

9:00 am in Room 107.  Sign up at the Hub.  
The date for the next class will be 

announced in the spring.   

May 6 ~ #35. The Church is Important to 
God + Store 
May 13 ~ #36. The Church Has a Mission 
May 20 ~ END OF YEAR PARTY/MOVIE 
NIGHT 
May 27 ~ WATER FUN NIGHT 
 
 
 

All new ads/ad updates need to be emailed to mary@thesummitchurch.com no later than 9:00 am Wednesdays. 

           Week of  May 3, 2020 

CONTACT US AT: 
Phone: (770) 466-6133 

Fax: (770) 234-6775 
3080 Highway 81 S, Loganville 

www.thesummitchurch.com 

Our Mission is:  To Seek the Savior and Follow 
the Model of the Master ~ Acts 2:42-47 

Sunday Evenings 
Praising Hands ~ 4:30 pm ~ Sanctuary 

Preschool Choir ~ 4:30 pm ~ Building 200 
Kids Choir ~ 5:00 pm ~ Building 200 
Pathways ~ Live Like Jesus Lived ~ 

6:00 pm ~ Room  106 

IMPORTANT VBS NEWS 
It is with great sadness that we let you know that we 
are cancelling VBS for this year.  It was not a decision 
made without much thought and prayer.  We decided 
that in the light of the crisis in our country it would be 
best to wait until we can offer a safer environment for 
children.  The questions we asked ourselves in making 
this decision were: 
  

1.  Would workers feel safe teaching by June? 
2.  Would parents feel safe allowing their children 

to come to VBS? 
3.  Could we keep children socially distant in this   

environment with several hundred people? 
4.  Would we be allowed to have that many people 

on our campus at one time in June?  
      

These are just a few of the things we have used to come 
to this conclusion.  None of us wants to give up this op-
portunity to minister to the community but we know 
that we are also required to create a safe and healthy 
environment for all who come on our campus. 
Just know that we have many other ideas in the works 
for offering things for our Summit Kids this summer. 
Stay tuned for some exciting opportunities for your 
kids to enjoy spending time together this summer and 
for growing and learning about God.  Be watching…
things are happening and we will be sharing with you 
soon the summer calendar of events.  We are also 
working on a plan to offer a community-wide back to 
school event that would reach out to our neighbors. 
We are going to see what school start times look like 
before we lock in the date.  Be ready!  We are going to 
need you to jump on board and help us plan and carry 
out this SUPER event.  Love each and every one of 
you.  Keep safe and see you soon! 
  
Jenny 
Preschool/Children’s Minister 



Sundays at The Summit 
(April 26, 2020) 

 

Sunday School:   
Preschool ~ 0  
Children ~ 0 
Student ~ 0 

Adult ~ 0 
Worship Service ~ 0     

Budget Requirements ~ $10,298.51 
Undesignated Receipts ~ $6,772.00 
On-Line Budget Receipts  ~ $614.04 

Total Undesignated Budget Receipts ~ $7,386.04 
Designated Gifts ~ $40.00 

Omega Trail ~ $ 
Weekday Preschool ~ $125.00 

 

Total Receipts ~ $7,551.04 
 

General Budget Year To Date 
Budget Requirements ~ $175,074.67 

Undesignated Receipts ~ $176,869.64 
Annie Armstrong ~ $1,100.00 

Per the Finance Team, our church was able to fill 
$1,050.00 in benevolence needs in April.  Please 
continue to support the needy of our community 

with your gifts (write “Benevolence” on the 
subject line of your check).  Thank you!! 

The Finance Team reports donations toward debt 
retirement for April in the amount of $160.00.   

Building Mortgage debt remaining:  $420,431.75 
Please continue to mark your gifts 

“Debt Retirement”.  Thank you!!! 

Stewardship Notes from the Finance Team 
 

“Here I am to worship - Here I am to bow down 
Here I am to say that You're my God 

You're altogether lovely - Altogether worthy 
Altogether wonderful to me” (by Chris Tomlin) 

 

Giving is an act of worship 

Offerings can be mailed to the church, given 
on-line through the church website, or dropped 

off in the mail slot at the church office. 
 

3080 Highway 81 S, Loganville, GA 30052              
www.thesummitchurch.com 

Our homes are working harder than ever!  Marriages 
are working harder; Parent/Child relationships are 
working harder; Neighbor to Neighbor relationships 
are working harder.  ANY KIND of relationship is 
working harder lately.  There are those people who 
have the spiritual gift of finding your last nerve and 
jumping all over it.  Wouldn’t it be nice if we had 
some instructions on how to get along with people? 
Husbands, a tool to see your wife as she is really is 
way cooler than a new drill!  Ladies, what if God’s 
Word could help you see men other than Neander-
thals?   
  

God’s Word can help!  This Sunday I will be preach-
ing Part 2 of “BluePrints”.  I hope you’ll join me 
as we talk about Imagio Deo, “The Image of God” – 
how you see God is directly proportionate to how you 
see and treat other people.  See?  I told you it would 
help you this week!    
  

Let’s take a minute and talk about the reopening of 
Summit Church.  No one wants to have church in the 
building more than I do!  Many churches are opening 
up.  I know.  I need you to understand why I’m not in 
favor THIS WEEK of reopening.  First, it won’t be 
“church”.  Nurseries will not be open.  No Children’s 
ministries.  No shaking hands and hugging necks. 
They even advise no singing as a large group.  Strip 
all that away and what do you have? Well, it won’t be 
church in my opinion.  I’m willing to wait another 
week and see what the numbers tell us.  Maybe next 
Sunday.  Or the next Sunday.  We must be flexible to 
begin within a week’s notice.  Second, there is a 
strong probability that multiple services will be  
necessary because of limits of the crowd size.  IF this 
is the case, we are working on several options – even 
multiple musical formats – to meet the needs of our 
people and community.  Third, your safety is my 
primary concern – why risk it?  I love you so much! 
I do not and will not ask you to choose between 
staying home in isolation from the Church family or 
worse – compromise your health in order to be 
together as a church family.   
  

Pray for me and our leadership as we gently wade 
thru these waters of undiscovered territory.   I’m 
hearing people say, “I can’t wait for church to be 
‘normal’ again.’”  Well, pardon my rebuke, but I 
don’t want the church to be normal again!  I want us 
to be BETTER! I want us to MAKE MUCH MORE 
OF JESUS! I want us to be more about DISCIPLE-
MAKING!  I want us to be more PASSIONATE 
about PEOPLE!  I don’t ever want to be ‘normal’ 
again.   
  

Hang on, Summit family.  I think we’re almost 
there.  Let’s keep trusting God and walking worthy 
(Ephesians 4). 



Ministry Events at Summit Baptist Church 
Preschool and Children’s Ministry 

 

We have exciting events planned for this summer once quarantine is over. 
Dates will be announced as soon as possible. 

 

Student Ministry 
Keep up with our Student Ministry through the Summit Student Ministry Facebook Page, 

Instagram (@summitbcstudents) and YouTube (link on FB and IG). 
Everyone in our Student Ministry is asked to join our Zoom meetings on Wednesday evenings at 

7:00 pm and Sundays at 9:00 am.  Message Rick Black for the Meeting ID and Password. 
 

Our graduate recognition ceremony is scheduled for Sunday, May 17, 2020. If you or your student 
have graduated from high school or college within the last year, or will graduate at the end of this 

spring semester and would like to be recognized in this special way, please email me 
(Rick@thesummitchurch.com) for more information by Wednesday May 6, 2020! 

July 6th ~ July 11th ~ FUGE Camp 
August 8th ~ Back to School Bash 

 

Senior Adult Ministry 
Terrific Tuesdays ~ 10:00 am ~ Building 100, Room 106 (canceled) 

 

Upcoming Sr. Adult Fellowship Dinners ~ 6:30 pm ~ Building 200 Downstairs 
May 15th (maybe), June 19th, July 17th 

 

Ladies’ Ministry 
 Ladies’ Bible Study ~ Wednesday nights at 6:30 pm in Room 106 

Contact Denise Scerenscko or Tina Davis for more information. (We’ll start back asap.) 
 

Music Ministry 
Join the Choir or Orchestra!  We practice on Wednesday nights at 6:30 pm in the Sanctuary. 
6th Annual Night of Praise scheduled for May 17th has been canceled due to inability for our      

various choirs to practice. 
 

Upcoming Churchwide Events 
 

May 3rd ~ Internet & Social Media Seminar  (postponed) 
May 7th ~ National Day of Prayer 

May 10th ~ Mothers Day 
May 11th ~ Church Council Meeting ~ 7:00 pm ~ Building 200 

May 25th ~ Memorial Day (Church Office Closed) 
June 1st ~ Deacons Meeting ~ 7:00 pm ~ Pastor’s Office 

June 21st ~ Fathers Day 
July 4th ~ Independence Day 

July 6th/July 7th ~ Church Office Closed for Independence Day Holidays 
July 6th ~ Deacons Meeting ~ 7:00 pm~ Pastor’s Office 

July 12th ~ Team Meetings ~ 12:00 pm ~ Building 100 Classrooms 
July 13th ~ Church Council Meeting ~ 7:00 pm 

July 22nd ~ Quarterly Business Meeting ~ 6:00 pm ~ Building 200 
August 2nd ~ Promotion Sunday 

To All Mothers! 
We are asking all mothers to send us a picture of you with your children by email. We would like 

to do something special for Mothers Day. Please send your picture to us by 
Wednesday, May 6, to carol@thesummitchurch.com.  

mailto:Rick@thesummitchurch.com
mailto:carol@thesummitchurch.com


Sunday School Teacher Directory 
Class:  Babies and Toddlers ~ Randall Rooks, Laurel and Doug Wilbanks (Room 114) 
Class:  2’s and 3’s ~ Bobby Latimer (Room 112) 
Class:  4’s and 5’s ~ Karen Clark and Kenny Davis (Room 116) 
Class:  1st and 2nd Grades ~ Tina Davis and Denise Scerenscko (Room 214) 
Class:  3rd/4th/5th Grades ~ Audrey Alexander, Kathy Busby, Stephanie Whitfield (Room 216) 
Class:  6th/7th/8th Grades ~ Brad and Tonya Wilson (Room 301) 
Class:  9th/10th Grades ~ Roger and Theresa Smith 
Class:  11th/12th Grades ~ Jay and Lisa Queen 
Class:  College and Career Ministry ~ Phillip Mobley (Trailer 600) 
Class:  60+ ~ (Trailer 500 ~ combined with Garner’s class) 
Class:  Ladies ~ Kyleigh Brown (Room 104) 
Class:  50+ ~ Larry Garner (Trailer 500) 
Class:  Sr. Adult Ladies ~ Pat and Don McDonald (Room 102) 
Class:  30’s and 40’s ~ Clay Fowler (Room 103) 
Class:  Senior Adults ~ Tom Nolen and Bob Bahurinsky (Room 101) 
Class:  Pastor’s Class ~ Jeff Merritt (Room 106) 
 

Staff Directory 
Sr. Pastor ~ Jeff Merritt ~ pastorjeff@thesummitchurch.com 
Director of Preschoolers & Children ~ Jenny Kent ~ jenny@thesummitchurch.com 
Student Minister ~ Rick Black ~ rick@thesummitchurch.com 
Worship and Music Leader ~ Jeff Blankenship ~ jeff.blankenship@thesummitchurch.com 
Office Manager/Financial Secretary ~ Carol Rutledge ~ carol@thesummitchurch.com 
Ministry Assistant (Communications) ~ Mary Brown ~ mary@thesummitchurch.com 
Weekday Preschool Director ~ Donna Scroggins ~ dscroggins@thesummitchurch.com 
Custodian ~ Sheron Laine ~ sharon911@yahoo.com 
 

Deacon List 
Chairman ~ Bobby Latimer ~ rltires@gmail.com   Deacon ~ Rick Black ~ rick@thesummitchurch.com 
Vice Chairman ~ Jerry Queen ~ jnmqueen@gmail.com  Deacon ~ Mike Rosser ~ sftrosser@yahoo.com 
Secretary ~ Kenny Davis ~ ktardavis@gmail.com  Deacon ~ Phillip Mobley ~ pmob4333@gmail.com 
Deacon ~ Tom Nolen ~ tnolen@bellsouth.net   Deacon ~ Anthony Smith ~ anthonysmith30655@gmail.com 

RECYCLE YOUR 
SOFT DRINK CANS! 

Please bring your empty drink cans to 
the collection box behind Building 

200 to support building debt. 

Check the Lost ‘n’ Found located in the    
Building 100 Work Room if  you have lost 
your Bible, clothes, etc.  Miscellaneous items 
that have been in Lost ‘n’ Found for several 

weeks will be donated to the FISH. 

2020 Ministry Team Members ~ New team members are always welcome.  Contact the Team Chairman. 
Connecting Team  Hostess Team     
Rick Black ~ Staff Rep  Tricia Howard ~ Co-Chairman Prayer Team   Finance Team 
Brooke Tormey   Lori Smith   Eboni Mobley   Ron Rollins ~ Chairman 
Roger Smith   Theresa Smith   Lisa Queen ~ Vice Chairman Denise Scerenscko 
Kenny Howard   Sharyn Merritt   Tom Nolen ~ Staff Rep  Alvin Kent ~ Council Rep 
Jordie Black   Wendy Black   Hank Rivers ~ Chairman Brad Wilson ~ Secretary 
Deacon Team       Fay Howard ~ Council Rep Carol Rutledge ~ Ex Officio 
Bobby Latimer ~ Chairman     Alex Cash   Bob Bahurinsky 
Kenny Davis ~ Secretary     Ellen Binder   Don Drobny 
Jay Queen ~ Vice Chairman Integration Team  Karen Browning  Kenny Davis ~ Vice Chairman 
Mike Rosser   Kim Busby   Worship Team  Personnel Team 
Rick Black   Phillip Mobley ~ Chairman Jeff Blankenship ~ Staff Rep Natalie Willett 
Tom Nolen   Bill Alexander   Ricky Merritt   Jay Queen 
Phillip Mobley ~ Yoke Fellow Gloria Mack   Wendy Black   Mike Rosser ~ Chairman 
Anthony Smith ~ Yoke Fellow Laurel Wilbanks ~ Council Rep Timothy Wilbanks  Pansy Drobny 
            Rhonda Latimer 
 
    Operations Team              SERT Team                                                 
Discipleship Team  Chris Sherman ~ Ex Officio Marlin Browning Robert Laine  David Binder 
Jenny Kent ~ Chairman  Mike Carrier ~ Ex Officio Mike Carrier  Matthew Stevens Alvin Kent 
Tina Davis   Tommy Sandoval  Doug Wilbanks  Sam Mayo  Don McDonald 
Sam Mayo ~ Council Rep Doug Rutledge   Hope Sandoval  Hank Rivers  Pat McDonald 
    Gary Yarbrough   Tommy Sandoval Doug Rutledge  Rick Black 
    Anthony Smith   Sharyn Merritt  Kenny Howard  Scooter Oglesby 
    Jerry Haye    Matthew Hughes Kathy Busby  Chris Lorren  Roger Smith  
    Brian Claggett   Wade Phillips  Susan Rosser  Sandy Williams 
    Doug Wilbanks   Anthony Smith ~ Chairman 


